
Minutes of the Board of Selectmen Meeting 

This meeting of the Board of Selectmen was called to order on Wednesday, February 23, 2022 at the 

Town Offices. Dale Kiley and John Tripp present.  

Signed CBA for Highway and Sewer Union.  

Mr. Tripp went over a list of work needed for Donovan Road: 7 overhead doors, 7 controllers, new roof, 

insulation, and new second skin. We also went over drawings of the current highway barn and firehouse 

to see what will need to be done. We will most likely need an architect for the fire house and possibly 

for all three buildings.  

Mr. Kiley believed there was state grant money available for municipal renovations.  

Mr. Tripp asked about writing a letter to Green Gold. They had promised to donate $3000.00 for work 

done at the Town Park but never followed through. John Tripp paid over $3000.00 out of pocket for 

expenses at the park with the belief he would be reimbursed. He donated his time; this would be cost 

for materials only.  

Mr. Tripp and Mr. Kiley discussed a donation from Salem to repair the roads at the cemetery. Ashley will 

get in contact with the Cemetery commission to ask about their plans.  

Town Common Survey-Joe Levesque turned in a survey he did of the Town Common and it was 

discovered that many abutters have encroached on Town property. Mr. Kiley noted that that land is 

protected and cannot be adversely possessed because it is open/recreation space. Ashley will reach out 

to Town Counsel once she receives a digital copy of the survey to see what can be done about getting 

the neighboring residents to remove their items from Town property.  

There being no further business, at 7:30PM Mr. Tripp moved, and Mr. Kiley seconded, a motion to 

adjourn. So voted.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

 

Ashley Barre  

 


